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March 7, 2024 

 
 
MISSISSIPPI SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND THE BLIND 
 
Q. Approval to modify district calendar for the Mississippi Schools for the Deaf and 

the Blind due to weather-related events 
 
Due to the inclement winter weather and road conditions on January 16-17, 
2024, the Mississippi Schools for the Deaf and the Blind (MSDB) are requesting 
approval to reduce the number of instructional days by two (i.e., from 180 to 178) 
due to the Governor’s state of emergency in accordance with the provisions 
listed in Miss. Code Ann. § 37-13-63.  Further, MSDB is requesting that 
administrative leave be approved for all staff and teachers in accordance with 
State Board Policy 99.2. 
 
Recommendation:  Approval 

 
Back-up material attached 

 





e Mississippi Schools for the Deaf and the Blind 
Superintendent of Education • Jeremy E. Stinson, Ph.D. 

Principal, Mississippi School for the Deaf• Tara C. Brister, Ed.D. 
Principal, Mississippi School for the Blind • Eddie L. Spann, Ed.S. 

Justification - Administrative Leave for MSDB Employees 

Mississippi Schools for the Deaf and the Blind was closed due to winter weather on January 

16-17, 2024, after Governor Tate Reeves declared a state of emergency on January 14, 2024. 

The closure was due to icy road conditions in the Metro area after the Dr. Martin Luther King, 

Jr. holiday on January 15th. The roads in the Metro area were passable for staff on January 

18-19, 2024, but many of the roads on which buses travel were not, so MSDB students 

participated in virtual learning while the staff worked in-person both days. In addition, most 

of the MSB dorms and the Lifeshare House were flooded due to bursted sprinkler heads, and 

the City of Jackson was.beginning to have low water pressure incidents, which solidified our 

decision for students to finish the week virtually. 

Due to the ice storm and road conditions on January 16-17, 2024, the Mississippi Schools for 

the Deaf and the Blind (MSDB) is requesting approval to reduce the number of instructional 

days by two (i.e., from 180 to 178) due to the Governor's state of emergency. This request is 

in accordance with the provisions listed in the Miss. Code Ann. § 37-13-63 and State Board  

Policy 99.2. 
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